

Newsletter Summer Term Friday 16th June 2023



Dear Parents and Carers,

This week has been a scorcher! The weather has been wonderful and despite the heat the children have been amazing. On Tuesday this week, Year 3 went to the Great Yorkshire Showground and had a great day out. Activities included stone carving, wood carving, Ferret racing and sheep shows. They got to use tools and equipment that schools don't have. A well worthy trip. Year 2's have been working hard on learning how to make Tally Charts and Reception children have en joyed learning about how to care for our world in RE. A huge well done though goes to all the Year I children who have completed their Phonics Screening tests this week. This is a national test that all Year I children complete alongside some Year 2 children. The outcomes will be shared with you when you receive your child's report in the coming weeks.

Each day this week, classes have been performing a song in Act of Worship, in front of the whole school. Well done everyone and we know there are more performances to come next week. Today, choir performed a special Father's Day song for everyone.

Have a good weekend everyone celebrating Father's Day with loved ones at home. Thank you to all those who bought Father's Day gifts in school to raise money for school fund. Your donations are much appreciated. Many thanks to all the members of PTA who have prepared the gifts too and given up their precious time.

Mr Blackburn.

Summer Fayre:

On Friday 7th July it will be our summer fayre, 2 - 4pm. If you could volunteer any help before the event or on the day then that would be much appreciated. Please contact the school office if you can help out in anyway. Thankyou in advance.

Dates for your diaries:

Eid Parties (PM) Tuesday 27th June

Transition Day Tuesday 4th July

Sports Day Wednesday 5th July

Rainbow Day (AM) Friday 7th July

Summer Fayre (PM) Friday 7th July

Reserve Sports Day Wednesday 12th July

Reports Thursday 13th July

School Discos Week Commencing Monday 17th July

Picnic Day Friday 21st July

School Closes for Summer Friday 21st July



Talents:

Outside of school, if your child wins a trophy, medal, award, certificate etc in the future then we would love to hear about it! It is really nice when children share their talents in Act of Worship with the whole school. We would also like to share these successes on our website and around school. In the past children have shown football cups, swimming certificates, Judo trophies and lots more. Please arrange to bring these in on Fridays so we can show them as part of our Celebration Act of Worship.

School Uniform.

During hot periods, we do appreciate the need for children to wear cool clothes. However, do be mindful of the school uniform policy, which we would like children to follow. Football shirts and sleeveless t shirts/vests are not appropriate. Thank you for your cooperation with this.

Summer Fayre PTA Meeting:

On Monday 19th June at 9.00am we are holding a short PTA meeting. If anyone would like to come along and support us in raising funds, please do come to the school office to join us. Every little bit of help will be much appreciated.

Gel Blasters

There have been recent reports in the local area that some people in cars are firing gel blasters at people walking in the streets. Please be careful, stay safe and be vigilant of people in the surrounding area.



St John's Stars



Dua Noor &
Khadi jah
Hammaad &
Emaadudeen
<mark>Isla & Hammaad</mark>
Aadam & Deen
Muhammad Rahim
& Marco
Blue Class



Weekly Attendance

91%
95%
<mark>92%</mark>
91%
97%
92%